






October 20, 2020 

Mr. Kevin Canning 

COUNTY OF ORANGE 

OC DEVELOPMENT SERVICES/PLANNING 

601 North Ross Street 

Santa Ana, CA  92701 

Re:  Cielo Vista – Standard Design Deviation Request 

Dear Kevin: 

On behalf of the applicant, we are requesting a deviation in street width and radii requirements for 

Street ‘A’ of Tentative Tract Map No. 17341. As shown in Std, Plan No. 1107, the required street 

width should be a 56’ wide right of way, a 40’ curb to curb dimension, and a sidewalk on both 

sides of the street. Additionally, the curb radii at the turn around should be 100’. 

For a portion of ‘A’ Street (from Stonehaven Drive to the entry gate area) we are requesting a 

deviation to provide 49’ of right of way, a 36’ curb to curb dimension, and sidewalk only on one 

side (east). Additionally, we are requesting the curb Radii to be 40’. 

The change in design was necessitated by the addition of an equestrian trail that is required by the 

City of Yorba Linda an increase in bridge length required by MWD, and an easement rights matter 

with the property owner to the northeast. 

The justifications for the change are as follows: 

• The narrowed road section allows for a reduced height in retaining walls helping to preserve 

the rural character of the community. 

• The reduced road section and elimination of sidewalk on one side helps simplify/narrow the 

bridge making the structure less imposing. 

• Parking is prohibited on either side of the street which allows the traffic flow to proceed 

without “friction”. 

• The length of the deviation is limited to a short reach (less than 300 LF) of the entry road 

where vehicle speeds are expected to be modest. 

• The proposed City of Yorba Linda equestrian trail is located on the west side of the street and 

is a continuation of the trail system that currently ends on the south side of Stonehaven Drive. 

Pedestrians will have an option to use the trail to join the MWD corridor or cross to the 

sidewalk on the east side of the street. 
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• There is no expectation of future traffic being added above the approved subdivision. 

• The turnaround area has been studied using the AutoTURN program and will allow a proper 

turning movement. The AutoTURN Exhibit is shown on the Substantial Conformance Exhibit. 

 

Attached for your review is a comparison exhibit as well as an OCFA approved Emergency Vehicle 

Access Plan reflecting the narrower width. 

 

Please call me if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

FUSCOE ENGINEERING, INC. 

 
Trevor Dodson, P.E.  

Principal/Senior Project Manager 

 

 

TD:gc 

 

 

cc:  Rory Ingels – BlackRock Realty Advisors, Inc. 

 Sean Matsler – Cox, Castle and Nicholson 

 John Olivier – Fuscoe Engineering, Inc. 

 

EXP. 03/31/2022
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